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PENRITH CHAMBER OF TRADE & COMMERCE

MINUTES OF THE 109th ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

HELD AT NORTH LAKES HOTEL, ON TUESDAY 19th February 2013
Present:
Philip Cranston


President



Lisa Coates


Business and Marketing Manager
Richard Utting


Profile (Vice President)


Paul Heape


Barclays (Treasurer)
Helen Sanderson

Secretary
Helen Little


Saint & Co

David Malin


Profile Financial Management

Trevor Iredale


Profile Financial Management

Michael Pemberton



Paul Marshall


Swainsons

John Swainson


Swainsons

Steve Pinguey


Armstrong & Watson

Richard Sykes


Booths

Heather Walker


Eden Arts

Pauline Studholme

HSBC

Ruth Harrison


HSBC

Nick Gutteridge


Burnetts

Kelvin Dixon


Seagraves & Dixon

Elizabeth Carrick

Carricks of Penrith

Andrew Carrick 


Carricks of Penrith

Suzanne Stirland

ASAP Accountancy

Tim Ward


Astute HR

Amyn Fazal


Penrith Building Society

Helen Fazal


Freelance

Maggie Cormode

Maggie’s Bakery

Shirley Wells


Maggie’s Bakery

Donna Rae


Hospice at Home

Ross Wallace 


Lakes First Aid

Jill Allen 


Jill Allen Creative

Alan Bewley


Oppo-sites Web Design

John Clasper


Eden Housing Association

Heidi Fowler


Dodd & Co

Maureen Whitemore

Whitemore & Thwaytes

Cilla Clark


Eden Carers

Ali Turnbull 


Fit to Print

Ian Sharman


Scott Duff & Co

Catharine Sharman

Freelance

Apologies for absence were received from Melanie Hall (Dottie Days), John Bodger (2030 Architects), Paul Forsyth (The Soup Shop), Justin Wales (The George Hotel), Victoria Stevenson (Victoria). 
The 109th Annual general Meeting commenced at 6pm on the 19th February 2013.  Our President, Philip Cranston welcomed and thanked everyone for attending.
1.  
Minutes of the previous Annual General Meeting

The minutes of the 108th Annual General Meeting held on Tuesday 7st February 2012 were accepted as a true record of that meeting. Philip then signed the minutes.  There were no matters arising.
2.
President’s report
The address for the year was started with a video summary of the successes from the past year, which highlighted key achievements (and will be posted online for everyone to see).  

Philip read his report on the year. Throughout his time in office he felt the two things which  really shone through were ‘teamwork’ and ‘communication’. Throughout Philip’s involvement with the Chamber more and more people are getting involved and he has been really pleased to see it happen. 

During the last year there has been a lot happen in the town, which the Chamber has either led or played their part. The Olympic Torch and the Winter Droving both saw the streets of the town lined with people.  The Stars of Business Awards which was developed by Lisa, who worked very hard to produce a successful and professional event. 

Throughout the year, Philip and members of his executive committee have had meetings with the Council. Here also, Philip stressed the importance of communication. If anything happens within the town people shout ‘Blame the Council’. During these meetings Philip discovered the complexity of it all! But with communication, practical issues which effect businesses, eg. Icy footpaths can be discussed and solutions found. 

The New Squares Development is now here. Philip hopes it will be a success which has a positive impact upon the town. It will be interesting to see how it develops and becomes assimilated with the existing town. 

BID is a great achievement. Thanks were given to Kelvin Dixon for his hard work in Chairing the Shadow Board. Again here the Chamber played it part and Philip hopes the next 5 years will bring great things for the town. 

There are many organisations including Vitality of Penrith, Penrith Partnership, BID. Philip spoke of the Chamber’s role being to work with all these groups and to pull them together for the benefit of the town. Teamwork and Communication ! 

In communication, the website has become key. It is being used more and more. Everything is posted on the website and should be people’s first port of call to find out what is going on in the town. 

The personnel of the Chamber has seen a strengthening with the addition of Helen Sanderson to work alongside Lisa. 

Philip thanked all the people who have played their part throughout the year. There have been many interesting B2B events, Philip highlighted Lakes First Aid which taught him new skills vital for life not just business.  The launch of the Winter Droving and Winter Festival created a landmark event which needs to be kept going ! 

Thanks also to Paul Heape who has been the treasurer for 2 years and carried out much unseen work. 

Big thanks to all who have helped.       

3.
Statement of Accounts

The accounts were presented.  Paul explained that 2012 had been an expensive year with the first Winter Festival and First Business Awards but great groundwork has been put in place for future years.  
The accounts were available for everyone to view.  The Executive Committee were happy with the accounts, but if anyone had any questions at a later date we would be happy to answer them.
The accounts were accepted
4.
Election of Independent Examiner of Accounts:

Armstrong Watson & Co were proposed to continue as Independent examiners of the Chamber’s account by Antony Penny and seconded by Ian Sharman.

5.
Election of Officers:

President:

Richard Utting
Proposed Cheryl Christian seconded Helen Little.  All present in therefore Richard Utting was elected as the new President. 
Vice President:

Amyn Fazal



Proposed Lisa Coates, seconded Ian Sharman.

Junior Vice President:
Ali Turnbull
Proposed Maggie Cormode, seconded Helen Little.
Treasurer:

Helen Little



Proposed Maureen Whitemore, seconded Ali Turnbull.

6.  New President’s address

Richard began by thanking Philip for his hard work and dedication to the difficult task of balancing Chamber duties and running his own business. This is an issue that all past and future presidents have had but Richard said well done to Philip and applauded his work. Richard is looking forward to the challenges ahead .Well here I am installed as your President and somewhat weighed down not only by the chain of office but by the enormity of the task which faces me. But may I say one which I am looking forward to.
He has always taken the view that if you are going to do a job you should do it well.

He assured everyone that he will try his very best to achieve all those things he would like to over the next 12 months and beyond.

Richard emphasised however this can only be achieved with the help of you, our membership. With you and the support of Vice President, Amyn Fazal,  junior vice, Ali Turnbull, Lisa and Helen and our town ambassadors,  he believes we can achieve some great things. 

Notable successes have already been achieved. Richard highlighted,  

· more cohesion amongst the membership and more interest in Chamber affairs

· well received B2B events which have attracted a lot of interest 

·  very successful Annual Dinner and Business Awards evening

· regular meetings with our district council

· supported and helped win the Business Improvement District for Penrith which he believes will make such a difference to the town. And on this thanked Kelvin and Chris Kolek who did such a sterling job to get BID. Their efforts were applauded. 
· the Pride in Penrith lottery, which was originally the brainchild of the Chamber, goes from strength to strength to raise funds not only for Chamber lights but also to support many local organisations.

· the Winter Festival and Winter Droving –  brilliant successes and what a difference that has made to the outward perception of Penrith

Richard said momentum is truly on our side and he feels it is his job to move it even further forward.

One of his greatest challenges is to make the Chamber an all embracing organisation.

From his very first memories of the Chamber when he was first involved back in the early 80’s it has always been very retail focussed and, in his opinion, has not reached out to all those tremendous businesses which sit around the town centre.

One of his first tasks is to visit these businesses and find out what they are looking for from their local Chamber and encourage them to be part of our organisation.

There is a tremendous amount of support out there for Penrith from the business community and he believe’s that it is the Chambers job to ensure that we harness this for the good of the town.

Richard feels there are so many other things we can achieve together. One of these is to make Penrith an even greater town to shop and visit. This can be achieved by businesses working together in a concerted and energetic way.

As part of this he wanted to enlist the help of “Town Ambassadors”. These are business people who have supported the Chamber’s work, are proactive and can help us make more of an impact on the town.  

Their role is not onerous but basically they have been asked to:

· Act as an ambassador in their area of the town encouraging and involving traders in their locality to take part in events/activities etc promoted by the Chamber.  

· Disseminate general Chamber information as well as being a contact point for members to be able to provide feedback to the Executive

· Report to the Chamber on any ‘local’ issues

· Welcome new businesses into their trading area, introduce the Chamber and advise that the President will call.

· Assistance in the coordination of ‘ASK ME’ points. This is an another idea the Chamber would like to develop where businesses would be prepared to be ‘help’ points for visitors to the town and provide town maps, parking disc’s and provide other local information. 

Richard was pleased to say that of all of those asked not one refused and we now have a set of enthusiastic individuals around the town who wish to make a difference.

Richard also introduced, Business Champions and Corporate Membership of the Pride in Penrith Lottery. 
Richard gave many thanks to Trevor and David from Profile Financial Management who have encouraged Richard to take on this role and will be holding the fort whilst he focuses on his Chamber duties.  

Finally Richard thanked everyone for listening and hoped he could count on everyone for their support in the coming year. 
8. Membership, Benefits & Subscriptions

Subscription rates for the coming year were discussed. 
Increase in member numbers is a goal for the new year. We can all help with this. Encouraging businesses to join the Chamber. 

It was proposed by Amyn Fazal seconded by Elizabeth Allinson that the subscription rate should remain the same.  
9. Events Programme for 2012

There is much planned for 2013. The events are posted on the website for all to access. The first event is on the 12th March at Burnett’s Solicitors co-hosting with Saint and Co. There is to be a second Annual Business Awards, businesses are encouraged send in their applications. 

If there are any suggestions you have for events or would like to host a B2B please get in touch with Lisa or Helen. 

In addition we are now looking for sponsorship of the e-newsletter each month. It will be £100 for members, more for non-members. For more information please contact Lisa. 

10. Any Other Business

Maureen Whitemore asked if the thoroughfare through from the Sainsbury’s to the town was open yet and why not ? There is a car park which is urgently needed and being unused. Richard said that it can be looked into, he will ask the question and let you know at the next meeting. 
Ali Turnbull asked if there were to be any more courses ran through Kendal College which were organised alongside Vitality of Penrith ? Kelvin Dixon responded. Through BID there should be more courses offered. 

It was asked when the remaining lights and Christmas Trees were going to be taken down. 

Richard replied with this coming Sunday.  This year had been a great learning curve. The removal of the trees was not included in the price of the packages and next year this will be reviewed.  Amyn Fazal mentioned Fieldview Electic who he contacted and took their tree down free of charge as they were passing. 

Date for your Diary 

Wednesday 6th march 2013 

6pm at the George Hotel. The initial meeting of BID. It is a welcome, suggestions, complaints session for people to come along to and air their thoughts. 

Kelvin wants everyone to be involved and influence the way BID is implemented. A newsletter will be circulated and will ask for contact details. Please provide these and then you can be kept involved in all the decisions involving BID. 

Ali Turnbull noted that within the Chamber we don’t have many trades people and this could be another avenue to explore for potential new members. 

The meeting closed at 7pm

President





Date

